
          

 

 

         LYNDON CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

              MARCH 23, 2009 

                      6:00 P.M. 

 

The Lyndon City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Susan Barto at 6:00 p.m.  Those 

present:  Jim Baker, Terry Brooke, Becky Ricketts, Tom Solley, Mary Watson, Phil Worsley and 

City Attorney John Singler.  Betsy Kramer was absent. 

 

Motion was made by Phil Worsley, seconded by Becky Ricketts to approve the minutes of the 

February 23, 2009 Council meeting.  There were no additions or corrections.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

The Treasurers Report was given and will be filed for our audit.  A motion was made by Mary 

Watson, seconded by Terry Brooke to adopt Municipal Order #11.2.  Motion carried 

unanimously. 

 

Motion was made by Tom Solley, seconded by Jim Baker to award the sanitation bid to Rumpke.  

Discussion followed.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

In other business, Mr. Singler reported on the Conditional Use Permit being applied for by 

Oxmoor Toyota.  Motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Terry Brooke to authorize 

Mr. Singler to correspond with Bill Bardenwerper regarding parking restrictions.  If there are 

issues the City is concerned about, Jim Birch will review and a letter may be submitted by Mr. 

Singler on behalf of Lyndon to Metro Planning and Design stating our concerns. 

 

Mary Watson noted she has received good feedback from our directed police patrols.  She also 

asked the status of the City Maintenance Building.  Discussion will be deferred to the April 

Caucus.  She also asked that some monies be placed in the budget for a streetscape plan. 

 

Becky Ricketts brought up an environmental issue in regard to additional housing on Witawanga 

and Etawah Avenues.  The adjacent property owners will pursue this matter.  In response to 

questions about Section 8 housing, Mr. Singler passed out legal opinions stating the City can not 

place controls in our regulations.  The proposed ordinance regulating residential rental properties 

will be discussed further at the April Caucus. 

 

Jim Baker asked that the City pursue larger signage indicating the location of Robsion Park.  A 

large road sign will be ordered for the Post Office entrance. 

 

The Council was reminded of the April Caucus and advised that the Municipal Road Aid 

Hearing will take place at 5:00 p.m. prior to the April 27
th

 Council meeting.  Dinner will be 

provided. 

 

No one was present to speak from the floor. 



 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m. 

 

  

 

     _________________________ 

            Susan Barto, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk 


